
 

Notice of Submission of the Old Oak and Park Royal Development 
Corporation Local Plan to the Secretary of State for Housing, 
Communities and Local Government  
 

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 
Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012  

 
Notice is hereby given that the Old Oak and Park Royal Development Corporation 
(OPDC) has submitted its Local Plan in accordance with Section 20 of the 2004 Act and 
Regulation 22 of the 2012 Regulations to the Secretary of State for the Department for 
Housing Communities and Local Government on 4 October 2018 for examination.  
 
The submitted Local Plan and supporting documents can be viewed on the OPDC’s 
website: www.london.gov.uk/OPDCexamination 
 
The documents include:  

• Second Regulation 19 Revised Draft Local Plan 2018 

• Proposed Modifications to the Second Revised Draft Local Plan  

• Integrated Impact Assessment  

• Policies Map  

• Statement of Consultation 

• Copies of representations made in response to both Regulation 19Local Plan 
consultations (29 June to 11 September 2017 and 14 June to 30 July 2018) 

• Duty to Co-operate Statement  

• Documents consisting of the Local Plan’s evidence base 
 
Hard copies of the Local Plan, Integrated Impact Assessment, Proposals Map, Statement 
of Consultation and supporting studies will also be made available for inspection at the 
following information points (hard copies of other documents can be made available upon 
request): 

• Brent Civic Centre, Engineers Way, Wembley HA9 0AF 

• City Hall, Queens Walk, London SE1 2AA 

• Ealing Council Offices, Perceval House, 14/16 Uxbridge Road W5 2HL 

• Hammersmith Town Hall, King Street W6 9JU 

• Harlesden Library, Craven Park Road NW10 8SE 
 
The Local Plan will now be subjected to an independent examination to be conducted by 
the Planning Inspectorate. This is a continuous process running from the date of 
submission through to the receipt of the appointed Planning Inspector’s Report. Part of 
this process will involve hearing sessions where those invited by the appointed Planning 
Inspector will have the opportunity to respond to matters raised. Once confirmed, all 
details relating to the examination process will be advertised on the website, made 
available online and sent to all respondents.  
 



For further information please contact OPDC on:  
 
localplan@opdc.london.gov.uk or 020 7983 6520. 
 
 

 
Tom Cardis 
Interim Assistant Director of Planning 
Old Oak and Park Royal Development Corporation  
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